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 WADAS Presidentõs 

Report 

Itõs a busy time of the year 

for local art shows in our 

area and congratulations to 

all of our members who 

have courageously put their 

work out on public display. 

I know a number of you 

have been successful with 

sales, which is wonderful.  

Congratulations to Wilma 

Williams for receiving best 

local scene at the 

Warrnambool Rotary Art 

Show. Ricky Schembri also 

won at the Hamilton Rota-

ry, taking out, óBest Art-

work Any Mediumó. Sue 

Sambell celebrated her 

birthday winning Annie 

Davidson Oliver Award at 

the Melbourne Society of 

Women Painters Annual 

Exhibition. Hopefully you 

have your entries in for the 

chance of more successes 

in the Terang Show.  

 

We are continuing to have 

success with sales at our 

various exhibition sites for 

members. We now have 

three areas to display 

paintings at South West 

Health, with space on level 

4 recently becoming availa-

ble. I invite members who 

would like to have their 

own little display in this 

area to contact me. You 

will need a total of 8 or 9 

paintings to hang. There 

will be no entry fees for 

this space.  

 

We have 2 wonderful 

events happening at MVG 

on Sunday 11th November. 

Not only is this our social 

meeting for the month, but 

also the second day of our 

Armistice Day Exhibition. 

Please ensure you have 

your entry form and paint-

ings in for this exhibition by 

7th November. The theme 

is òJoy Through the Tearsó. 

Our feature artist Jenny 

Arms,  will speak at our 

meeting at 2.30pm which 

will be followed by an af-

ternoon tea. Please bring a 

plate of food along to 

share. 

 

Thanks to Jim Williams 

who spoke at our October 

Meeting about some of his 

art collection. Jim bought 

along approximately one 

third of the paintings he 

has collected over the 

years, sharing with us how 

he came to find each of the 

paintings. He has diligently 

researched the artists 

where possible. To his de-

light a $5 purchase at a 

second hand market stall in 

Daylesford has turned out 

to be worth much more. It 

was a very interesting talk 

and we thank Jim for taking 

the time to share part of 

his collection with us. 

 

We welcome Wilma Wil-

liams as a member of our 

committee. Wilma is a long 

standing member of WA-

DAS and a well established 

artist who has served on 

the committee before. She 

will be a great asset to the 

committee I am sure. 

 

This report has been writ-

ten from the Clare Valley 

as I am enjoying a break 

away in our new caravan. I 

look forward to visiting 

galleries in the area.  

 

See you on my return. 

 

Judy Rauert 

 



Calendar of  Events  

Whatõs happening 

at  WADAS & 

Change overs of  

external display & 

sales venues 

Art Express  

Life Drawing: Mondays 7-9 PM $15 for model 

Watercolour Painting Group: Tuesday Morning. 9.30 ð12.00. If people are interested please 

contact Janet Steed on 0439440014. This group is up and running again! 

Tuesday Afternoon Painting Group: 1 to 4.00 PM Contact Ricky on 03 5565 8662 

Thursday Afternoon group: 1to 4.00pm. Anyone who is interested is invited to turn up with 

any medium you care to use.  

First Wednesday of every month: Social Meeting at Merri View Gallery 7:30 PM except 

January and July when there are afternoon tea meetings at the end of the Annual Awards Exhibi-

tion. 

Keep an eye out for special daytime meetings. 

South West Health Centre Members Exhibits Changeo-

vers:  

7PM first Wednesday 

of March, June, September and December. 

Merri View Gallery Members Exhibits Changeovers:  

7PM First Wednesday of 

March, June and September. 

Flagstaff Hill and Cheeseworld Changeovers:  

7PM First Wednesday of February, May, August and November 

Duty Roster for November 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Hints from Jim Williams  

 

For those of us who can't (do lettering with a brush that is!): Signo Gel pens and 

probably other gel ink pens will write on oil, acrylic or water media surfaces. There 

are many colours available and two thicknesses.  

 

 

 

 

 

I recently watched a video about Australian plein air painters. One of them said that 

he had to give up oil painting because he had become sensitive to turpentine. The 

fact is you can paint in oils without using turpentine. The paint can be thinned with 

Liquol (some odour) or Liquin (odourless) which are also mediums and speed up the 

drying time. As well, the brushes can be cleaned with odourless kerosene followed by 

soap. 

Regards Jim. (Thank you Jim for your hints please keep them coming! Marg)  

Message from 

the Editor  
Hi All,  

Well I was lucky enough to attend 

the Archibald Exhibition in Gee-

long recently. It really was worth 

the effort. Enjoyed the train trip 

down with friends and had lots of 

discussions on the way home re-

garding the various paintings we 

observed.  

Must admit I preferred the Peo-

pleõs Choice and the Packing Room 

Prize rather than the overall win-

ner. However that is a matter of 

taste.  

My favourite was the portrait of 84 

year old Charlotte painted by Da-

vid Darcy which showed every 

wrinkle, crease and flabby skin pos-

sible. Loved her outfit and her 

colouful boots.  

If you haven't been but intend to 

go, look out for her! It gave me a 

real laugh and I appreciated Da-

vidõs wonderful talent.  

Congratulations to all the contrib-

utors to the recent  W arrnambool 

Rotary Art Show. Beautiful work 

to admire.  

Enjoy reading Maretaõs Profile. I 

am always fascinated at the inter-

esting backgrounds of our artists. 

Thankyou Mareta for such a good 

read.  

Happy Painting Marg Lawlor.  

 



Catherine Hamilton Colour Workshop 

 

A small but enthusiastic group attended Catherineõs workshop last weekend.  

Her approach to colour mixing from the primary colours is contrary to most painterõs usual method and cre-

ates a fascinating challenge to many students. 

Some of the core colours in most painterõs palette are the tertiaries ( burnt umber, raw sienna etc.) but Cath-

erine starts at the other end of the spectrum with the bright primaries- red, blue and yellow- and carefully 

mixes two or three in various amounts to create many subtle variations of tone and colour. This results in a 

greater understanding of the mysterious world of colour.  

Sunday concentrated on exploring glazes and adding small amounts of texture to your work.  

Thank you once again Catherine, and keep doing those colour swatches everyone. You never know what won-

derful colours you may find along the way.  

Mem Taberner 

 

 



                  

 

 

 

 

 

A group of women were at a seminar on how to live in a loving relationship with their 

husbands.  The women were asked, "How many of you love your husband?" 

 

 All the women raised their hands.  Then they were asked, "When was the last time you 

told your husband you loved him?" 

  

Some women answered today, a few yesterday, and some couldn't remember. 

The women were then told to take out their cell phones and text their husband - "I love 

you, Sweetheart." 

Next the women were instructed to exchange phones with one another and read aloud 

the text message they received in response to their message. 

Below are 12 hilarious replies. If you have been married for quite a while, you under-

stand that these replies are a sign of true love.   Who else would reply in such a succinct 

and honest way? 

  

1. Who the hell is this? 

  

2. Eh, mother of my children, are you sick or what? 

  

3. Yeah, and I love you too. What's wrong? 

  

4. What now? Did you wreck the car again? 

  

5. I don't understand what you mean. 

  

6. What the hell did you do now? 

  

8 Don't beat about the bush, just tell me how much you need. 

  

9. Am I dreaming? 

  

10. If you don't tell me who this message is actually for, someone will die. 

  

11. I thought we agreed you wouldn't drink during the day.  

 

12. Your mother is coming to stay with us, isn't she? 

  



 

   

 

Mareta Butler 
 

 

 

 

When I was 16, my first experience of having paintings exhibited was at the Argus Gallery (for those who could remember) in Mel-

bourne. The Melbourne Herald hosted this exhibition encouraging young people to be involved in Art.  

Following this experience, I enrolled in an evening class at RMIT (certificate of Art). Due to the folio I was able to assemble, I gained a 

position as a graphic artist for a large greeting card company. The job included advertising, promotion, illustration and understanding 

printing processes.  

While at RMIT I was fortunate enough to have a very enthusiastic painting teacher. She would give us a word or phrase as a painting 

assignment. This has been the major influence on my art. This approach means I need to think a lot before I actually start a painting. 

Colours and textures are the tools I use to share my thoughts and feelings. Because of this approach there are òno rulesó in my art 

room. I believe any form of self-expression should be completely free and open, a chance to explore many different ideas, a time to just 

enjoy.  

Over the years, when my children were young, I was able to do freelance advertising, business branding and finished artwork which has 

been interesting and stimulating.  

My husband and four children have always been very tolerant of my artistic endeavours and chaos. My girls and some of my grandchil-

dren share my interest in art which is lovely to have in common.  

Over the last few years I have been entrusted with the restoration of religious art in two local Churches. This was a real privilege and 

an experience beyond anything I could have imagined. 

Joining the Warrnambool Art Society, I was fortunate to meet some of the generous, wonderful people who started this society. Gwyn 

Taylor, Loys Bartlett and Gwen Grayson were some of the original group who had the foresight, energy and commitment to start what 

we enjoy today. 

Thank you. Mareta 

 

 


